
 

 
  

 

  

St Joseph The Worker R C Primary School 
Cutnook Lane, Irlam, Manchester.  M44 6GX. 
Tel: 0161 921 1695 - Fax: 0161 921 1699 
E-mail: stjosephsworker.rcprimaryschool@salford.gov.uk 
Website:  www.stjosephtheworkerrcp.co.uk 
 
Headteacher: Miss D Ridyard B.A.Hons PGCE NPQH MA 
 

 

Dear Families, 

 

End of Year Mass - Friday 10 July 2020 at 11am. 

Celebrated by Bishop John from the Cathedral Church of St John The Evangelist, Salford 

Please use the link below: 
https://www.churchservices.tv/ 

 

Guidance for full opening in September 

This week the Department for Education published guidance for schools with the intention that all pupils, in 
all year groups, will return to school full-time from the beginning of the Autumn Term. The final decision on 
the re-opening of schools will be made on August 11th 2020 and it will be based on the state of the 
Coronavirus pandemic on that date so please continue to check your correspondence from school over the 
summer holidays.  

To open I will still be required to have in place a thorough Risk Assessment and part of this may involve 
staggered start / pick up times and adjustments to our usual practice in school. A lot can depend on the 
possibility of a local lockdown but I want to ensure continuity of education and staff are working hard to 
make sure contingency plans are in place for their classes. 

School will close on 21st July 2020 at lunchtime. We will not be open throughout the summer holidays for 
any pupils. At the moment I am awaiting clarification from the Local Authority about our confirmed return 
date in September and as always I will keep you up to date as soon as I receive the information. 

Have a great weekend, 

With best wishes 

Miss D Ridyard 

Headteacher 
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